Management Report
Management is responsible for the preparation, integrity and objectivity of the consolidated financial statements of the
Authority, as well as all other information contained in the Annual Report. The consolidated financial statements have
been prepared in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles (U.S.GAAP) and, in some cases, reflect
amounts based on the best estimates and judgments of management, giving due consideration to materiality. Financial
information contained in the Annual Report is consistent with the financial statements.
The Authority maintains a system of internal controls to provide reasonable assurance that transactions are executed in
accordance with management’s authorization, that financial statements are prepared in accordance with U.S. generally
accepted accounting principles and that the assets of the Authority are properly safeguarded. The system of internal
controls is documented, evaluated and tested on a continuing basis. No internal control system can provide absolute
assurance that errors and irregularities will not occur due to the inherent limitations of the effectiveness of internal
controls; however, management strives to maintain a balance, recognizing that the cost of such system should not exceed
the benefits derived.
The Authority maintains an internal auditing program to independently assess the effectiveness of internal controls and
to report findings and recommend possible improvements to management. This program includes a comprehensive
assessment of internal controls to ensure that the system is functioning as intended. Additionally, as part of its audit of
the Authority’s consolidated financial statements, KPMG LLP, the Authority’s independent auditors, considers internal
controls over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but
not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Authority’s internal controls over financial
reporting. Management has considered the recommendations of its internal auditors, the Office of the State Comptroller
(OSC), and the independent auditors concerning the system of internal controls and has taken actions that it believed to
be cost-effective in the circumstances to respond appropriately to these recommendations. Based on its structure and
related processes, management believes that, as of December 31, 2018, the Authority’s system of internal controls
provides reasonable assurance as to the integrity and reliability of the financial statements, the protection of assets from
unauthorized use or disposition and the prevention and detection of fraudulent financial reporting.
The members of the Authority’s Board of Trustees (the Authority’s Trustees), appointed by the Governor, by and with
the advice and consent of the Senate, are not employees of the Authority. The Authority’s Trustees’ Audit Committee
meets with the Authority’s management, its Sr. Vice President of Internal Audit and its independent auditors
periodically, throughout the year, to discuss internal controls and accounting matters, the Authority’s financial
statements, the scope and results of the audit by the independent auditors and the periodic audits by the OSC, and the
audit programs of the Authority’s internal auditing department. The independent auditors, the Sr. Vice President of
Internal Audit and the Vice President & Chief Ethics and Compliance Officer have direct access to the Audit
Committee.
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